
 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ONGOING 

Sunday                                                                                                   

4pm: Small Groups                           

5:30pm: Prayer                                                  

Monday:                                                                      

6:30 pm : Scouts                                                                    

Tuesday                                                        

1 pm: Project Linus                             

7pm: Crafty Crafters                                                                

Wednesday                                                                                      

12 pm Ponder w/ the Pastor                                                      

2:30 pm Godôs Closet                                                           

4:30 pm Community Meals                                                                

8 pm: Praise Band       

Saturday:                                                                   

7am  Music lessons w/ Chris K 

  
Arthur United Methodist Church  SCRIPTURE OF THE MONTH  

ñDo not be anxious about anything, but in every 
situation, by prayer and petition, with                             
thanksgiving, present your requests to God.ò 

                            -Philippians 4:6 

June 2017 

   CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

Saturday, June 3  

4:30pm: Meal hosted by     

  Ruth Miller@ AUMC 

6:00pm: Blake Miller concert in    

  AUMC  Sanctuary 

Sun, June 4 

Communion 

First Sunday Food Pantry 

 

June 12-16: Vacation Bible    

        School 

June 18: Fatherôs Day 

June 20: First day of summer 

June 21: Grand re-opening of our   

  new kitchen & dining hall 

 

We are officially entering the summer season. For years I have felt that 
once we are in summer, my schedule will slow down, my responsibilities             
lessen, I can catch up on stuff I put off earlier in the year. I am reminded of that 
great song by Simon and Garfunkel: 

 

Slow, down, you move too fast 

Youôve got to make the morning last, just 

Kickinô down the cobble stones 

 

Now youôve got an ear worm. Sorry! 

It seem as if it never works out that way. Perhaps many others have the 
same experience. School is out, so your schedule is suddenly open, but other 
activities take its place. Of course, summer is the time for festivals and                 
activities around here, from Strawberry Jam to the fair to the Back Forty to the 
Cheese Festival, and all sorts of other things in between. 

Even so, it is important for our spiritual health to slow down, take time to 
listen to Godôs whisper, and through these things to grow spiritually. Doing this 
requires us to slow down. It should be easy for us, because that is one of our 
townôs advertised attractions. Come visit a place where life is slower. 

It is a time for recreation, which means to re-create. In the midst of all the 
summer activities, take time to slow down, and be re-created in Godôs love. 
Slowing down for a time is good, but slowing down to hear Godôs still, small 
voice is even better. In this way, we can be re-created in Godôs better image for 
us. 

Some of us approach this re-creation through solitude, quiet activities 
alone, peaceful contemplation. Others through fellowship, conversation, and 
group activities. However it works for you, be sure to take some time this              
summer to be re-created. 

For me, I plan to slow down and explore this amazing community a little 
more. I will spend time on a bench, listening, as the advertisement goes, to the 
clip-clop of the horses as they go by. I will spend time on a lake, either alone or 
with some of you, are rejoice in the life God has given. I will read a few books. 
I will listen to Godôs urging, and follow his command to keep a Sabbath,                  
focusing on him. 

If you would like company on your journey of re-creation, or help through 
some difficult issues, give me a call. I will be glad to re-create with you. 

                                                                                                    

     - Pastor Bruce Weiman 



 
 

 
 

 
 

The pantry continues to be busy.  Each 
month we pick up new families who need 
help and stop helping those who have 
gotten jobs and no longer need our 
help.  That situation is very rewarding to 
me.  This month we got a large food 
donation from the Arthur Evening 
Woman's Club.  We always appreciate all 
the community support we get for this 
project. 
 
The pantry is in need of tuna packed in 
water, canned meat, spaghetti, spaghetti 
sauce and summer drinks such as         
Kool-Aid.  Thank you for your continued 
support of our outreach project. 
 

                                                   

                 In His Service, 

                       Jill Strawn 
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The closet is ready for a busy summer. All          

summer clothes are out and the shelves are full! 

When we arrived on Monday after the  garage 

sales, the boxes were stacked in front the         

Closetôs door. We are always thankful for          

donations from the community.  

The Crafty Crafters were also blessed with     

boxes of overalls for next yearôs rug making for 

their bazaar! 

We are always in need of clothing, diapers,  

laundry soap and clothing for newborn babies 

up through age 2 and 3. Sheets and towels are 

also always needed! 

We are grateful to our community for donations 

of furniture, pots and pans and kitchen supplies 

for those in need.  

We thank God for our giving community! 

 

                   With Godõs Blessing, 

         In His Service, Iris Ramsey  
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 Look for the Arthur United Methodist Church on Facebook 

Our page is Arthur United Methodist Church. 

Website: www.arthurunitedmethodistchurch.org 

Need to contact Bruce? Call his cell at 217-649-2678                                                                             

                                      or email him: bruceweiman@gmail.com 



 
 

Dear Friends, 
We are grateful for your recent       
support for Red Bird Mission and Red 
Bird Clinic. With your support, we are  

making an impact for God in the Red Bird River 
Valley. Thank you for including us in your         
February charitable giving. (2/6/17: $220 ) 
 
Your continued gifts & prayers are critical to      
sustaining successful ministries over the long 
haul. Thank you for blessing thousands at Red 
Bird Mission and Red Bird Clinic.  
 
Grace and Peace, 
Kari Collins, Executive Director  
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USHERS THIS MONTH  

June 4 & 11: Glenn & Barbara 

Gerichs and Delano & Marty Yeakel  

                         June 18 & 25: Bill & Lynn Salrin 

Counting  Team this 

Month                               

       Len Beachy  

      Would someone else like to help? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Register online at:                                           

http://www.arthurvbs.org/register/  

Dear Arthur U.M.C.  

We are  so thankful for your recent gift of 

$420. The Baby Fold could not provide the 

programs and services to our children and families, nor 

could we better our community, without the support of 

friends like you. As the weather gets warmer, and the 

beauty of spring continues to emerge, we are mindful of 

the important role you play in helping our families and 

children grow in hope, courage and love.  

Yours for the children,                                                                        

Aimee Bean 

Vice President of Development & Public Relations 

 

 

http://www.arthurvbs.org/register/
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                                                             JUNE BIRTHDAYS  

      м - /ŀǊƻƭ {ŎƘƻũǎǘŀƭƭ    нл - .ǊŀŘƭŜȅ aƛƭƭŜǊ 

    о ς wƻƴ 5ŀƛƭȅ                                     Wŀǎƻƴ ¸ŜŀƪŜƭ 

    п - !Ƴȅ 5ƛŎƪǎ    нм - aŜǊƭƛƴ ¸ƻŘŜǊ 

         .ƛƭƭ YǊǳƳƳŜƭ    нн - YƛƳ 5ŀƛƭȅ 

    р - WƛƳ 9ƭŘŜǊ            5ƻƴƴŀ WǳǊƎŜƴǎ 

         YȅƭŜ 5ŀǾƛŘ tƭŀǘȊōŜŎƪŜǊ          WŀŎƪ {ƛƴƎŜǊ 

    у - WƻŜ tƭŀǘȊōŜŎƪŜǊ    но - aƛƪŜ wƻǎŜƴōŀǳƳ 

    ф - aƻƴƛŎŀ DǊŜŜƴ    нп - {ƘŀƴŜ /ƘŀŘȅ 

         YǊƛǎǘȅ hƭƛǾŜǊ WƻƴŜǎ   нс - wŜƛƭƭȅ !ƭƭƛǎƻƴ        

           мм - ¢ƛƳƻǘƘȅ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ            [ȅƴŜǧŜ aƛƭƭŜǊ 

                                                                                                        ну-  !Ǌƛŀƴŀ /ƘŜǊǊȅ 

  мн - .Ǌƛǧŀƴȅ 5ƻǿƴǎ ¸ƻŘŜǊ             нф - YŜƛǘƘ DǊŀƴǘ 

  мо - aŀǧƘŜǿ {ƴƻŘŘȅ                            .Ŝŀǳ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ DǊŜŜƴ 

  мс - !ƭŜŎ 5ŀƛƭȅ                       9Ř aƛƭƭŜǊ 

         LǎŀŀŎ YƛǘŎƘŜƴ              ол - 9Ǿŀƴ WŀƳŜǎ {ŀƴŘŜǊǎ 

             !bbL±9w{!wL9{ 

   н - DŀǊȅ ϧ bƻǊƳŀ YǊǳƳƳŜƭ   мф - [Ŝƴ ϧ WǳŘȅ .ŜŀŎƘȅ 

   р - ¢ƻƳ ϧ WŀƴƛŎŜ ²ƛƭǎƻƴ           9Ř ϧ /ŀƳŜǊƻƴ /ƻƭƭŜǊ 

                                                                                                     .ǊǳŎŜ ϧ 5ŜōōƛŜ ²ŜƛƳŀƴ 

   с - 5ŀƴ ϧ /ȅƴ5 [ƛƴŘǎŜȅ   нл - .ƛƭƭ ϧ ±ŀƭŜǊƛŜ /ƻƭŜƳŀƴ 

    ф - WŀŎƪ ϧ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ hȅŜ   нр - aƛƪŜ ϧ LǾȅ 5ƛǎƘŜǊ 

 мл - [ŜǊƻȅ ϧ aŀǊƛƭȅƴ !ƭƭƛǎƻƴ           [ȅƳŀƴ ϧ [ƻǊƴŀ aŜȅŜǊǎ 

 мо - Wǳǎǝƴ ϧ aƻƴƛŎŀ DǊŜŜƴ   нт - aƛƪŜ ϧ /ƘŜǊȅƭ IƛƭƎŜƴōŜǊƎ 

 мт - !ŘŀƳ ϧ YǊƛǎǘȅ WƻƴŜǎ   ол - [ŀǿǊŜƴŎŜ ϧ !ǊƭŜƴŜ !ǎŎƘŜǊƳŀƴƴ 

 му - wƻōŜǊǘ ϧ bŀƴŎȅ {ƴƻŘŘȅ           Wŀǎƻƴ ϧ ¢ƛũŀƴȅ ¸ŜŀƪŜƭ 

 


